[bookmark: _GoBack]CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL MINUTES
May 2, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:  Council President Rebecca Brunetta called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm

PRESENT:  Pastor Kemp, Brandie Saraceni, Bob Errett, Megan Zobb, Rebecca Brunetta, Joan Orr, Suzy Flory, Kim von Schlichten, Jeanne Kiss, Merle Baker, Sue Ross, Dianna Marusko, 

ABSENT (PHONED IN FOR PART OF THE MEETING): Amy Shultz

JOY OF THE DAY – Several joys this month.  

OPENING PRAYER  

Informative Handout from the Synod Office

MINUTES: Brandie Saraceni made a motion to accept the minutes and Bob Errett seconded.  Motion approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Bob Errett made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Merle Baker seconded.  Motion approved.

PASTOR’S REPORT: Intentional Interim Pastor’s Report April 2018 (From 4-1-18 to 4-30-18)
1. Pastoral acts: 
a. Funerals/Memorial Services: 
i. Judith Craft 4-10-18 non-member
ii. Dorothy Martin 4-21-18 non-member (preached; Pr. Scott Olbert presided)
b. Weddings:  none
c. Baptisms: none 
2. Visitation 
a. General/miscellaneous visits:  7
b. Hospital visits: 7
c. Bereavement visits: 1
d. Extraordinary communions (these are not extra visits): 6
e. Office Visits: 2
3. Worship leadership other than Sunday mornings, weddings and funerals: none
4. Activity
a. Catechism (Confirmation) instruction:  during the Sunday school hour
b. Congregation Council:  4-3-18
c. Personnel: 4-10-18
d. IT Caucus:  4-15-18
e. Bowling:  4-15-18
f. Greensburg Pastors’ Pericope study at Zion’s:  4-17-18
g. Mtg. with Vince Zaccaria & Tim Irwin RE: sound system issues 4-17-18
h. Finance:  4-17-18
i. Christian Education:  4-17-18
j. Food from the Heart Luncheon:  4-11-18, 4-18-18, 4-25-18
k. Preschool Chapel Time: 4-11-18, 4-18-18, 4-25-18, 4-26-18
l. Continuing Education:  From 4-23-18 (Evening) to 4-24-18
m. Executive:  4-25-18
n. Property (A & B): 4-25-18
o. Meeting with Erika Colonna & “Tack” Hammer:  4-26-18
p. Evangelism:  4-26-18
q. Food Pantry:  4-19-18
r. Pre-school staff  meeting:  4-24-18
s. Healthy Congregations Training:  4-28-18
t. First Communion Instruction:  4-28-18 
Vacation Time off:  4-4-18 to 4-9-18. 
COUNCIL BUSINESS:	

For Your Information:
1. Congregational Meeting May 6th to appoint Brian Erdman to the Call Committee
2. Many shut-ins sent thank you cards for the Easter cards

For Action:  Executive Committee recommends:
1. Transfer out the membership of Stephanie Dell Long and Steven Long.  Brandie Saraceni seconded.  Motion passed with regret.
2. Approve the Synod Assembly Delegate Slate, June 14-16 at Thiel – Rebecca Brunetta, Bob Errett and Joan Orr as three of the five delegates.  Jeanne Kiss seconded.  Motion passed.

ACTIVATION TEAM REPORTS:
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION/YOUTH	Meeting held April 17, 2018
April 29 – 5th graders will begin Communion
April 29 – Intergenerational Book Fair with crafts and stations for the youth during SCS hour, donations are being accepted for Hempfield Greensburg Library
May 20 – Confirmation Sunday, breakfast for all will be held during SCS hour
May 20 – Last SCS, students can eat breakfast and then will gather at 10:00 for craft and closing
VBS – July 9-12 at Zions from 6:30 – 8 pm, Super Hero theme “Discover Your Strength in God”
Youth/Family Events - There were 15 people at Ice Skating in February, 23 for the Easter Egg Hunt in March and 36 for bowling in April.  The next event will be mini golf.
Youth is working on blankets for our graduating senior(s)
Action needed by Council: For Property:  New curtains are being requested for the library.  
Next Meeting Date:	May 15, 2018 

PROPERTY	Meeting held April 25, 2018
Light fixtures are being purchased for the 20 base housings we have.  Time to install has not been decided.
Discussed the sealing of the outside west wall of the church.  We will be seeking proposals from different contractors.
Surge protector is working well, and if any problems we are to contact Robbins Electrical Company.
Bob Stricklin talked about the air conditioning units. Also the chemicals are here to be installed in the boilers.
Malcolm talked about our church insurance policy to make us aware of the coverage we have.
Next Meeting Date:	May 20, 2018.

EVANGELISM		Meeting held April 27, 2018
Meeting opened with prayer led by Pastor Larry.
The team would like to ensure that all visitors attending a Baptism receive a personal welcome from a member of the congregation.  The team requested heads-up information on scheduled Baptisms via a telephone call or e-mail message, with the date and time of Worship Service, sent to all Evangelism team members.  One or more of the team or a representative will then make sure the visitors are welcomed.

A Welcome to Our Congregation Package is being prepared for visitors to First Lutheran.  The package will include a printed brochure containing pertinent information on First Lutheran.  Also included in the package will be a cross with a gospel scripture quote, a few Hershey kisses, singly-wrapped lifesaver candies, a package of un-popped popcorn, a card reading “Thanks for Popping In” and several other items yet to be determined.  The ushers will be asked to distribute this welcome package to visitors at both Sunday services.

The Committee decided to write handwritten notes containing the message, “We miss you!” to be sent to people who have not attended church for some time.  A list will be developed from Communion records.  The note will be signed by the 4 members of the Evangelism Team.

First Lutheran owns 3 roadside signs welcoming people to Greensburg.  The signs are located on:
Route 119, entering town from the south near Tom’s Bar
Route 119 entering town from the north near All Saints Brewery
East Pittsburgh Street entering the downtown area on Barnhart Funeral Home property
The Route 119 signs need to be corrected.
Present sign says:					Corrected sign to say:
The Evangelical Lutheran Churches			The Evangelical Lutheran Churches
of downtown Greensburg				of downtown Greensburg
Welcome you						Welcome you
First							First
Trinity							and
Zions							Zions
The Committee has agreed to ask Chuck Kaylor, who made the signs years ago, to make this correction.
Stories of Faith, a small booklet the ELCA publishes each year, contains stories of faith.  It was proposed that we prepare some stories to be printed into the newsletter or bulletin as space is available.
The Forgiveness Campaign - We want to spread the word that, God, through Christ has forgiven our sins.  It is a great, glorious and wondrous act of God and brings joy to the heart.  Because God forgives our sins he asks that we forgive those who sin against us.  In the near future messages will appear on signs, in bulletins and newsletters and anywhere else we can think of, reminding us of this life-giving love.
The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer.
Next Meeting Date:	May 31, 2018 @ 7:00 PM

FINANCE	Meeting held April 17, 2018 @ 6:30 PM
Opened with a prayer by Pastor Larry
Those in attendance: Pastor Larry Kemp; Bob Errett; Malcolm Sias; Dan Lucas; Dave Mickley
Mid-town Plaza Project
Discussed Income statement and cash flows for Mid-town Plaza. First deposit made to Church’s General Operating Fund. First deposit made to Repair & Improvement Fund. Revenue is good. Accounting Statements attached
Tony has property & liability insurance. Cost is $6,800.00.  $2,000 less than our estimate.
Repairs and improvements in initial process. Most are awaiting mediation process. Estimates are in hand. Waiting on meetings with attorneys
Tax Appeal is still delayed
Morgan Stanley:
Stock portfolio has rebounded to $5,075,000. 
Dave Mickley moved and Dan Lucas seconded to take part in a class-action suit brought by the SEC against Citigroup. We had some qualifying stock in that company at the time of the suit. No action is necessary to become a part of the suit. Team decided to participate in the suit.
Mission Investment Fund Balance is $107,963.16.
Church Mutual Insurance Company:
Chris Lewis and Carol Bose came to our meeting to discuss our Insurance coverage. Our Multi-peril insurance policy costs went down from $6,308 in 2017 to $5,892 in 2018. Liability costs remained the same at $500.00. Gave us a proposal for Workers’ Compensation coverage. Will compare to our Guide One coverage costs.   Paying the Liability and Multi-peril insurance immediately, as they are due May 1.
Talked to us about their safety program. Awaiting materials to show to the team. We could realize more savings (1% to 6% decrease in premiums).
Discussed the Audit Team Report. A few minor changes need to be made.
Talked about needing some more members. Diversity would be welcomed and encouraged.
The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer at 8:50 PM
Next Meeting Date:	May 15, 2018 @ 6:30 PM

SOCIAL MINISTRY	Meeting held April 22, 2018 
Emergency food plan will continue (1 bag per person/family).
20 - $10 gift certificates were purchased at Save-a-Lot for emergency food issues.
Charlie Kaylor will take charge again for the malaria blankets and nets for both Mother's Day and Father's Day.
The committee will be working on a summer food drive as outlined in the newsletter.
The Soles for Souls had over 750 pairs of shoes donated!!!!  
	
STEWARDSHIP		Did not meet.

WORSHIP AND MUSIC   Did not meet.

PERSONNEL		Meeting held April 10, 2018 @ 6:00 PM
Personnel Handbook is still being looked at for updates.
Pastoral Evaluation process is being evaluated.
Employee Evaluation process is being discussed for possible updates.
Next Meeting Date:	Tuesday, May 8, 2018 @ 6:00 PM

FELLOWSHIP		Meeting held April 4, 2018
Confirmation Breakfast menu for May 20 was discussed.
How many confirmands will be attending?
Who will be invited (Congregation or Confirmands and family only)?
Action needed by Council:   Discussion and answers to above questions.
Next Meeting Date:	May 2, 2018 @ 7:00 PM

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY    Did not meet.

PRESCHOOL	Meeting held April 19, 2018
Advertising has continued in the following ways:   Facebook, Flyers, Pamphlets to Public Schools, Signs placed in front of the church and in neighborhoods, “Bring a Friend Play Dates” are scheduled during the summer for the 2nd  Friday of each month, preschool business cards, and continued efforts for the church website as it continues to be developed.  
A reminder to the Council to continue to Google First Lutheran Church, Greensburg.  This will help the website to pop up in priority when people do a Google search.
Additionally, “Like” the preschool on Facebook to promote the preschool’s Facebook page to also pop up in priority when a search is made for a preschool in Greensburg, PA.
This is year eleven for the preschool!  Barb Krunszyinsky stated that it has been an excellent year with increased numbers of students and outside support to help student’s needs such as occupational therapy.   She also expressed a thank you to Jenny Pahel for her help in advertising.  
All Members of the Congregation are Invited:
End of the Year Celebration on May 24th at 6:30 PM
There will be 12 graduating students (one moved to NC) and six students will receive Moving UP Certificates.  The Theme for the evening is Noah’s Ark with Pastor Larry’s opening and closing prayers.  Pastor Yaremko (Kaleb’s Pappy) will do the blessing of the graduates.  Following graduation, a reception in the Fellowship Hall will include punch and cake. 

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Healthy Congregations Debriefing
a. Directed toward leadership with hopes that leaders will use Systems Theory for effective functioning and leadership
b. Call Committee can discuss Systems Theory with prospective candidates 
c. What’s next? / Ongoing process and other resources
      
NEW BUSINESS:
1.    Confirmation with breakfast during SCS hour will be on May 20, 2018
2. Capital Campaign 
3. Lenten Project, concluding May 6, and “The Barn” was discussed

ADJOURNMENT:  A motion was made by Suzie Flory (Let’s Go Pens!) and seconded by Bob Errett to adjourn the meeting.  Motion approved.  

CLOSING PRAYER
							
								Respectfully submitted,
								Megan Zobb, Council Secretary
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